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Dear friends, 
 
It is with immense sadness and a very heavy heart that we have to inform you of the 
sudden passing of our dearest Penny. 
 
Whilst many were aware that she'd been unwell over the past few months, this has come 
as an enormous shock to all who knew her. 
 
Penny was much-loved and a cherished friend.  Her infectious laugh and sincere kindness 
touched us all.  Whenever and wherever you met her – playing sport, at work or 
socialising, she always brought her unique sense of joy and fun. 
 
Penny truly was an amazing person and added a sparkle to all our lives. She will be greatly 
missed. 
 
May her soul rest in peace. 
 
A small private funeral will be taking place on 17th October followed by a Memorial Service 
at Roehampton Club on the afternoon of Friday 22nd November.  
 
Should you wish to attend the Memorial Service please let Nick know at 
nick.yates@me.com 
 
Nick, Raé and all the family 

 


